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Haris Ginis

Technical Manager, Leave to Construct Applications
Enbridge Gas Inc.

P.O. Box 650

Scarborough ON M1K 5E3
haris.ginis@enbridge.com

Dear Mr. Ginis:

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc.
Bobcaygeon Community Expansion Project
Ontario Energy Board File Number EB-2022-0111

Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) filed an application on May 3, 2022, for leave to
construct the Bobcaygeon Community Expansion Project.

On July 5, 2022, Enbridge Gas requested an adjournment of the proceeding to no later
than October 31, 2022, to provide updated evidence in support of its application. On
July 6, 2022, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) placed the application in abeyance until
Enbridge Gas filed its updated evidence.

Enbridge Gas subsequently filed two additional requests for abeyance of the application
on October 31, 2022, and February 28, 2023. On March 3, 2023, the OEB issued a
letter stating that it would continue to hold the application in abeyance until June 30,
2023 and that it would determine the necessary procedural steps after considering any
update filed, intervention request letters to date and the time that has elapsed since the
application was initially filed.

On June 14, 2023, Enbridge Gas filed an updated application. The OEB is now
resuming its review of the application and the application will be taken out of abeyance
when Procedural Order No.1 is issued.

The OEB notes that Enbridge Gas made several updates to the application including
landowner lists, permits and authorizations required, customer forecast, construction
schedule and costs, and consultation records. Given these changes, the OEB has now
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re-issued its Notice of Hearing for Enbridge Gas’s application for leave to construct the
Bobcaygeon Community Expansion Project and requires parties who previously applied
for intervenor status to re-apply, should they still wish to intervene in the proceeding. It
is important to review the updated application carefully to determine if you will be
affected by the changes.

Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to the Case Manager, Judith
Fernandes, at Judith.Fernandes@oeb.ca or at 416-440-7638. The Board’s toll-free
number is 1-888-632-6273.

Yours truly,
N ancy B"grlgx signed by Nancy
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Nancy Marconi
Registrar

c: Kent Elson, Amanda Montgomery, Jack Gibbons: Environmental Defence
Dwayne Quinn: Federation of Rental-housing Providers of Ontario



